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Friday 08 October 2021 Collect Home Learning Packs – 2:30pm to 3:30pm 

Monday 11 October 2021 2022 Camp Information Evening – available after 3:30pm 

Thursday 14 October 2021 
PE Sessions  Grades P – 2 from 12:30pm to 1:00pm 

                           Google Meet Code: P12gps 

Friday 15 October 2021 
PE Sessions  Grades 3 – 6 from 12:30pm to 1:00pm 

                            Google Meet Code: 3456gps 

Monday 25 October 2021 School Council Meeting – 7:00pm 

Monday 01 November 2021 School Curriculum Day – No On-Site Attendance 

Tuesday 02 November 2021  Melbourne Cup Day – Public Holiday 

Friday 05 November 2021 2022 Prep Orientation Session 1 – 9:30am to 11:30am 

Friday 12 November 2021 2022 Prep Orientation Session 2 – 9:30am to 11:30am 

Friday 19 November 2021 2022 Prep Orientation Session 3 – 9:30am to 11:30am 

Tuesday 23 November 2021 Book Fair – TBC 

Wednesday 24 November 2021 
Book Fair – TBC 

Multi-Age Day – TBC 

Thursday 25 November 2021 
Book Fair – TBC 

Book Parade – TBC 

Friday 26 November 2021 
Book Fair – TBC 

2022 Prep Orientation Session 4 – 9:30am to 11:30am 

Monday 29 November 2021 School Council Meeting – 6:30pm 

Thursday 09 December 2021 Grade 6 Graduation 

Tuesday 14 December 2021 Grade 6 Big Day Out – TBC 

Friday 17 December 2021 Last Day of Term 4 – Early Dismissal – 1:30pm 

Cooperation  Achievement  Respect  Empathy 

http://www.greensborough.vic.edu.au/


Principal’s Report 

At last, the ‘light at the end of the tunnel’ is definitely in view!  We are very pleased that our students will be 

returning onsite in the coming weeks and our classrooms and playgrounds will once again resonate with the 

sounds of our students working and playing together.  We’re confident that the majority of students will settle 

quickly back into school routines, however we will continue to work closely with families if any students require 

additional support.  Our priorities of student wellbeing, engagement and learning remain our priorities for 

Term 4, and we’ll be supporting students who need to ‘catch up’, as well as continuing to extend the learning 

of students who have made expected gains. 

The ‘Roadmap’, which is based on advice from the Victorian Chief Health Officer, sets out the staged return 

to onsite learning in Term 4, with the plan being that all students return onsite by Friday 5 November.  For 

our school, this means that the arrangements below will be in place.  Remote and flexible learning will be 

delivered to students on the days they are not onsite. 

 

Home Learning Packs Drop Off and Collection 

Next week’s Home Learning Packs can be collected tomorrow, Friday 8th October between 2.30pm – 3.30pm 

and this week’s Home Learning Packs can be returned.  We will have 3 gates open for ease of entry and exit 

for family members. 

Thank you to everyone who supported the Graduation Raffle at the end of Term 3.  This 

raffle raised an additional $180 for our Grade Six students and was won by the Fatouros 

family.  We are having the fourth and final raffle this Friday, so please bring along your 

gold coins for this fundraising effort.  

Curriculum Programs 

We were very excited this week when one of our ex-students, Daniel Mason, met with our Grade 3 – 6 

students online to discuss his journey to become Australia’s Barefoot Ninja Champion.  Later in this 

newsletter, Jesse Stephens has shared the highlights of this event and we thank him for organising this great 

opportunity for our students to talk about setting and achieving goals. 

The Life Education Van and Harold have been rescheduled to 2022 as we are unable to have incursions this 

Term.  Fortunately, Life Ed has made digital resources available to teachers and we’re looking forward to 

welcoming Harold back to GPS early in 2022. 

Book Week is a highlight of our school year and Jen Farley has once again rescheduled activities to ensure 

we’re able to enjoy this event together. The Book Fair, Multi-Age Day and Parade will be held in Week 8, 

commencing Monday 22nd November 2021. 

Victorian High-Ability Program 

Congratulations to Aiden L, and Sienna W for their successful completion of the Victorian High-Ability 

Program for Term 3.  This was their second time participating in the program, completing the Primary English 

course over 10 weeks virtually.  At GPS, we are so proud of their achievement and commitment to the 

program throughout Remote Learning.  They will each receive a certificate in their next learning pack.  Well 

done! 

For Term 4, we are proud to announce that Alysha will be taking part in the Primary Mathematics course 

which started this week.  We wish Alysha all the best with the program and we’re looking forward to hearing 

all about it. 

GRADE OR YEAR LEVEL DATE OF RETURN DAYS OF WEEK 

Prep Monday 18th Oct Mon – Wednesday 

Gr 1/2 Thursday 21st Oct Thurs – Friday 

Gr 3/4 Tuesday 26th Oct Tues – Wednesday 

Gr 5/6 Thursday 28th Oct Thurs – Friday 

All students Friday 5th November Monday – Friday 



Return To School Protocols 

At our current stage in the Government roadmap, we remain unable to have parents or volunteers onsite 

when students return, so we ask parents to “kiss and drop” at the gates and staff members will assist younger 

students to go to their classrooms if required.  Parents are also asked to avoid congregating at the gates 

during drop-off and pickup times.  Staff will wait with students for parents to collect them after school.  We 

will have 3 gates open: 1 in Horonda St, Lorimer St (near the cricket nets) and on the top corner near the 

Heritage Building – please make sure your child knows the gate you will collect them from.  

Students will continue to use hand sanitiser when entering classrooms and in line with advice regarding 

ventilation, doors and windows will remain open as much as possible.  We ask parents to ensure that students 

have clothing suitable for the weather, given that rooms will be open for increased airflow.  

At this stage external allied health professionals are not allowed onsite, however if the guidelines change, we 

will advise families and, as we have done in the past, and we’ll provide a dedicated space for Occupational 

Therapists, Speech Pathologists and Psychologists to work with the students they see.  

2022 Grade Planning 

While we’re in the midst of planning for students’ return this term, the planning for 2022 continues.  In the 

next few weeks, teachers will ask students to nominate friendship groups so we can begin the process of 

allocating students to their 2022 grades.  We understand this may seem strange for families, when students 

have not been with their friends on-site, however this is a very lengthy process, and we need this information 

to assist us with our planning.  The process also includes teachers’ consideration of students’ friendship 

groups, school data on academic abilities and needs, and parent input on specific requests for their children.  

We will be finalising grades by the end of October, so we can begin handover of student information from this 

year’s teacher to next.  Therefore, if parents or caregivers have any specific requests for next year it’s very 

important that you send in your requests via email, phone, handwritten note or in person, to the office, 

Margaret or myself by Friday October 22nd and this can be factored into decision making.  Based on current 

information, next year’s classroom teachers will be the same as 2021. 

Notification of 2022 grades will be sent home with reports on Friday December 10th and students will meet 

their 2022 teachers and spend the morning with them on Tuesday 14th December. 

PROGRAM STAFFING 

Prep Darhian Jones 

Grade 1/2 A Claire Storey 0.5 & Alison Gibson 0.5 

Grade 1/2 B Laura Tillotson 

Grade 3/4 A Rebecca Gauci 

Grade 3/4 B Jesse Stephens 

Grade 5/6 A Maria Grima 

Grade 5/6 B Erin Donaldson 
 

We are making every effort to ensure successful transitions for children moving from kindergarten into Prep 

and the Grade 6s moving into Year 7.  We’re planning for Prep transition sessions and Graduation and more 

information will be sent to families when we receive updated advice from DET. 

Curriculum Day: Monday 1st November  

When students return, teachers will be working closely to re-engage them and also completing Literacy and 

Numeracy assessments to determine their current achievement levels and using the information to drive their 

planning and determine students’ needs for the rest of the year.  Teachers have been gathering assessment 

data as best they can whilst we’ve been in Remote Learning, however when students return teachers will 

need to gather further reliable assessment data, analyse it, and write reports.  This year, more than any other, 

the Curriculum Day on the Monday before Cup Day is essential for teachers to come together to moderate 

students’ work samples, analyse students’ assessment tasks and begin to write Semester Two reports. 



We have not received any advice from DET as to whether this year’s reports will be in a modified format due 

to Remote and Flexible Learning.  If there are changes to our usual report structure, we will inform parents.  

Teachers will make judgements on student achievement based on the work and assessments completed 

during Remote Learning and also assessments conducted in the coming weeks when students are back on-

site.  

SunSmart 

A reminder that when students return on-site in the coming weeks, they’ll be required to wear their hats for 

outdoor activities, this includes recess, lunch and Physical Education lessons. (From September 1st – April 

30th is when the average UV alert is 3 and above.)  Please check your children’s school bags or wardrobes 

for hats. (School hats are available at the office for $11.00.) 

I sincerely hope families were able to have some much-deserved rest and relaxation over 

the break after your tremendous efforts to support Home Learning last Term.  We were 

pleased that the flowers given to families and the Holiday Surprise bags for students in 

recognition and appreciation of your efforts, brought some joy on the last day of term. 

We’re looking forward to having a terrific fourth Term and celebrating our students’ 

achievements together as soon as the roadmap allows. 

Angela Morritt 

Principal 

2022 PARENT PAYMENT PLAN 

Dear Parents, 

On Friday details will be sent out via COMPASS of the 2022 Parent Payment Plan which has been drawn up 

under the guidelines of the Department’s new Parent Payment Policy. 

The information that will be sent home is pretty self-explanatory but the main changes from the 

Greensborough Primary perspective are: 

• The school can no longer order student resources on behalf of parents, but parents are able to order 

student learning packs directly from the supplier for delivery to school.  There will be details of this 

process in the information pack. 

• Families paid $48 as part of the 2021 Subject contributions for the cost of the Footstep Dance 

incursions and bus costs for the concert.  As this has not been able to proceed, for Grades Prep - 5 

these funds will be rolled over to cover Footsteps next year and for 2021 Grade 6 students this will 

cover the cost of Graduation (any Grade 6 families who have not yet paid the 2021 Subject 

Contributions will need to pay the Graduation costs) 

• Families paid $16.50 as part of the 2021 Subject Contributions for the Life Education program.  As 

this has not been able to proceed, for Grades Prep - 5 these funds will be rolled over to cover Life 

Education next year and for 2021 Grade 6 students this will cover the cost of Graduation Bears (any 

Grade 6 families who have not yet paid the 2021 Subject Contributions will need to pay the Graduation 

Bear costs if they would like to purchase one) 

The booklist items purchase from Rapid Office Supplies do not include the individual student Spelling Mastery 

books however, due to some investigation on Mr Stephen’s part we have been able to access these books 

for 2022 at a reduced price and the school will have these ready for 2022.  If we are unable to do this again 

next year the books may be another additional item to be included on lists. 

It is unfortunate that, at a time when there is already so much change happening around us, that we have 

had to implement these changed protocols right now, but we have done the best we can to make the process 

streamlined and easy to understand. 

After you receive the information packs on Friday, please do not hesitate to contact the school if you have 

any queries or require further clarification. 



Camp Weekaway 3 - 6 
2022 Camp Information Evening 

 

Dear Parents/Carers,  

Due to COVID restrictions, the annual Camp Information evening will 

now be a recorded presentation and parents of future campers are all 

invited to attend.  The Camp Weekaway Information Evening will be 

available to view on Monday 11thOctober from 3:30pm, and the link 

will be provided via Compass.  This will be a fantastic opportunity to 

learn all about what to expect for your child at Camp Weekaway 2022 

including: location; supervision information; activities; catering and diet; 

medical information; departure and return dates and times.  

Viewing is not mandatory, but highly recommended – especially for our future Grade 3 cohort who will be 

attending their very first camp! 

If you still have any questions or specific queries after the presentation, there will be an attached FAQ found 

on Compass.  If you still would like to discuss any questions or queries, please do not hesitate to email Mr 

Jesse Stephens (Camp Coordinator) via Compass or contact the school on 9435 1496. 

After the information evening you will have the opportunity to secure your child a place for Camp Weekaway 

2022!  To ensure this takes place, you will be asked to complete an Expression of Interest as well as pay 

a $50 deposit on Compass.  

I look forward to organising a fun filled camp for our students, teachers and camp helpers.  It promises to be 

an extremely exciting one!  

Kind Regards, 

Mr Jesse Stephens  

Camp Coordinator 

 

Library News 

Book Week 

Due to the current lockdown our Book Week has been moved to Week 8 of Term 4, starting on Tuesday 23rd 

November.  I will send a flyer home later in Term 4 outlining our events and information about the Book Fair.  

I’m really, really, really looking forward to celebrating Book Week, including seeing all our children and staff 

dressed up as their favourite characters and book titles.  



As a part of our Book Week, we hold a competition. The competition is open to all children 

in the school.  There is a Book Fair voucher of $10.00 for the winner in each grade level. 

Borrowing and Returns 

Please feel free to return any outstanding books that your children have at home when you pick up your home 

learning packs.  If you require more books at home for your children, please contact me via Compass.  I am 

at school on Wednesdays and Thursday mornings. 

State Library of Victoria 

The State Library of Victoria, although closed, is offering some excellent programs for pre-schoolers. 

Playdate 

Join the experts every Wednesday morning for a free and invigorating learning session for pre-schoolers.  

Science for Pre-schoolers explores the wonderful world of science, with mind-boggling experiments and 

ideas for further investigations at home.  Delving deeper into physical chemistry and life sciences, this is the 

perfect program for inquisitive minds! 

Dates:   6 October 2021 - 24 November 2021 from 10:30am -11:30am 

Storytime 

Share the delight of stories, songs, and picture books with your pre-schooler! Stories and picture books are 

suitable for children aged five and under. 

Dates:   4th October 2021 - 29th November 2021, 11.00 am -12.00pm 

Happy reading 

Jen Farley  

Teacher Librarian 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Competition   Competition   Competition 
Capture a wacky, weird or wonderful reading position 

What do I do?  

Take a photo of your own unique way of reading.  In a pool, with a pet, upside down… the 

only limit is your imagination, your safety and Covid restrictions.  Upload a photo of your 

Reading Spot to Library Seesaw.  Deadline for all entries by Monday November 15th.   

Winners will be announced on Wednesday 24th November. 

JSC & ICY-POLES 

We are looking forward to returning to school next term and to see all of you again!  Upon our return, and 

provided we are allowed to, the JSC will recommence the selling of icy-poles every Friday lunchtime to 

continue out fundraising efforts to achieve our goal for this year! 😊 

Hope you are all staying safe. 

From the Junior School Councillors  & Mrs Grima 

 

https://www.scienceforpreschoolers.com.au/


 

 

 

 

2021 APSMO MATHS GAMES 

Victorian High-Ability Program 

Throughout 2021, Greensborough Primary School has been fortunate to have 

several high-ability students chosen to take part in the Victorian High-Ability 

Program (VHAP).  This program focuses on tasks that stimulate students’ critical 

thinking, problem solving and creativity – enriching their understanding of English 

and Mathematics.  Students will be pushed out of their learning comfort zone.  

This program selects students based on their academic results and only a small 

percentage from the state are included each term. 

Sienna W and Aiden completed the 10 week virtual Primary English program in 

Term 3.  They continued their commitment through remote learning and worked 

hard to complete the program.  Congratulations to Sienna W and Aiden for doing 

a great job with the program. 

Congratulations to Alysha who has been chosen to take part in the Term 4 Primary Mathematics program: 

Patterns (From Symbols to Secrets).  This course will encourage students to discover that mathematics is 

not about ‘getting to the answer’, by demonstrating there are often multiple solutions and multiple strategies.  

Students will explore concepts that are not usually covered in the primary mathematics curriculum, such as 

number patterns, alternative numeral systems and cryptography.  They will be pushed to view mathematics 

as a process of exploration, and encouraged to ask questions, make conjectures, and test ideas. 

Daniela Darling 

High-Ability Practice Leader 

 

  

Live PE classes 

Term 4 – Weeks 1 and 2 

There has been a timetable change for 

the live PE classes for Weeks 1 and 2. 

P - 2: Thursday 12.30-1pm 

Google Meet Code: P12gps 

3 - 6: Friday 12.30-1pm 

Google Meet Code: 3456gps 

 



 

 



2022 Prep Enrolments 

We are finalising enrolments for our Prep 2022 class so if you know anyone who is coming to Greensborough 

Primary next year, please advise them to register their details as soon as possible, (this includes siblings of 

current students).  

 

STUDENT WELL-BEING 

Hi Everyone, 

I sincerely hope that you and your family have benefitted from 

some down time over the last two weeks, taking advantage of 

the outdoors whenever possible.  It is always a pleasure to 

bump into some of our students while I have been out and 

about.  On one occasion I greeted the Fatouros family out on a 

bike ride. 

I have prepared my vegie patch for planting soon.   

 

My son is currently working interstate so guess who is now looking after his very active, 

sometimes defiant, 15 month old border collie during his nearly three month absence – 

Peter and I are so ‘lucky’!  Actually, we are doggy people, and he is so cute!  Say ‘hi’ is 

you see us on our neighbourhood walks. 

 

A shout out to the school staff who will be navigating onsite learning and a 

staggered start over a number of weeks.  Families will also be navigating this.  A 

great way to ease the students back into school may be to help them to plan how 

they are going to greet and play with their friends and planning ways to show 

appreciation to their teachers for all they have and continue to do.   

As for us parents, we can help our children by managing our own 

emotions.  If a parent feels anxious about dropping off, the child 

may pick up on that and may see the situation as anxiety-

provoking.  But if a parent is really relaxed, the child will model 

that. 

And remember, our children are often more capable than we 

think.  We underestimate how resilient kids are and how easily 

they can adapt.  Once kids are back with their friends and back 

with the teacher, they should settle back in, although some kids 

may take a little longer. 

I am looking forward to welcoming ALL our students back over the next month.  I will have more to say about 

preparing our students for their return in the next newsletter. 

So, take care and continue to reach out.  

Take care & stay well! 

Robyn Mulholland  

Student Wellbeing – Mondays 10:00am to 3:00pm & Wednesdays 8:30am to 1:30pm 

robyn.mulholland@education.vic.gov.au 

Cooperation  Achievement  Respect  Empathy 
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Cooperation  Achievement  Respect  Empathy 

Pupil of the Week 

Term 3 ~ Week 9 

Prep Patrick  H 
For an excellent start to his time at Greensborough Primary School, 
you have done an amazing job settling in and making new friends!   

Grade 1/2A Fatima 
For adding valuable contributions to our class meetings.  Keep up 

the great work Fatima. 

Grade 1/2 B Isaac  K For listening and using feedback to improve his work.  Keep it up! 

Grade 3/4 A Ethan 
For his wonderful responses to questions about the text ‘Max’s 

Good Habit’ in our Google Meet Guided Reading session.   

Grade 3/4 B Lachie  H For winning our Kahootz Quiz on Australian History!  Well done! 

Grade 5/6 A Ayris 
For responding to feedback on Seesaw and always sending her 

teacher positive comments 😊 

Grade 5/6 B  Aiden  L For an outstanding video presentation about gravity. 

PE Taegan  56B 
For her commitment to staying active and healthy during Remote 
Learning.  Well done! 

Library Jacob B 12B 
For suggesting some new fiction books to buy for the library – which 
I did - and he has really enjoyed them! 

Library Lily  Prep 
For her commitment to Home Reading and borrowing lots of books 
during Remote Learning. 

Term 3 ~ Week 10 

Prep Kareem For fantastic participation in Home Learning in Term 3. 

Grade 1/2A Jasper  
For his amazing effort you have made with Remote Learning this 
term. 

Grade 1/2 B Malachai 
For attending his Google Meets and demonstrating good listening 
skills when others were talking 

Grade 3/4 A 
All 3/4 A&B 
Students 

For all Grade 3 & 4 students who successfully wrote and presented 
their 'notable' projects.  Amazing work Grades 3/4! 

Grade 3/4 B 

Grade 5/6 A All 5/6A 
All the 5/6s for a fantastic term 3 in Remote Learning.  You are all 

STARS! 

Grade 5/6 B Kayleigh 
For her outstanding effort with her Information Report Video.  It was 
informative, creative and engaging, keep it up! 

PE Laura 
Her enthusiastic participation during the live Prep to Grade 2 
sessions, well done! 



Premiers’ Reading Challenge 

The 2021 Premiers’ Reading Challenge has drawn to a close and the 

following students have completed this challenge with great enthusiasm and 

dedication. 

Prep:  Eva, Billie, Victor, Mary, Shyamala and Lily. 

1/2A:  Jay, Lachie G, Evelyn, Lola M, Tomas R and Lizzie. 

1/2B:  Jacob, Nikitta, Stirling, Isaac W, Jackson C, and Anjali. 

3/4A:  Maisie, Elouise, Charlotte, Joel J, Vanessa, Zoe C, Matthew and 

Hunter. 

3/4B:  Bella, Hugo F, Liam S, Thomas H, Tahlia F, Patrick D, Justis,  

            Joshua and Lachie H. 

5/6A: Sienna F and Sienna N. 

5/6B:  Aiden L, Sienna W, Alysha, Daniel and Will. 

This year’s students have read a grand total of 1300 books, which is a 

remarkable achievement.  We will celebrate all these students when we return 

to school with a certificate and a special surprise.  The Premiers’ Reading 

Challenge will return to Greensborough Primary School next year in Term 4. 

Happy reading everybody! 

Claire Storey 

PRC Coordinator 

 

 

 

 

ART NEWS  

Each year, Montmorency Secondary College invites students from all the local 

primary schools to submit artwork for the ‘Arts Alive’ competition and exhibition, 

which will once again be held online this year.  All GPS students in Grades 4, 5 

& 6 are invited to submit artworks and 20 finalists will be selected to have their 

artwork displayed online as part of the Arts Alive Online Exhibition 2021.   

The theme for 2021 is Inspiration.  What, or who inspires you?  

Awards will be given to the top 3 primary school students.  Attached is a copy of the competition flyer. All 

artwork submissions must be provided in a digital format using the online form.  A copy of the entry form must 

be completed with the student’s details and accompany any artwork that is submitted.  Students/parents need 

to provide the best possible photograph of the student’s artwork. 

The competition will close at 5pm on Friday 15th October.  Twenty finalists will be selected for the 

exhibition, and awards for outstanding artworks will be presented at the online exhibition on Wednesday 27th 

October.  Finalists will be notified by email by Friday 22nd October. 

Looking forward to seeing your creations! Good luck! 

Janet Troy 

Visual Arts Teacher 
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